KADASL – Support Your Local Snooker League

Any Ideas for Revisions/Changes to this document should be fed through your Local snooker to the next management meeting


KADASL ETIQUETTE

 

· These are not rules - they are merely things to be aware of and to consider. 

· There is a rough sequence to this list – not a precise sequence. 

· Whilst many of the points listed here apply to any snooker match at any level of ability - whether for competition or fun - these here are specifically for the Knutsford and District Amateur Snooker League. 

· These are 'FRAMED' in good faith to help everyone. 

 

 

· Good quality match balls, table equipment and surfaces should be available at all clubs for league matches and competitions. 
· Act at all times in a sporting manner and keep swearing to an absolute minimum and if it occurs it should be of a ‘low level’. 
· Play every shot to the best of your ability. 

· Mobile Phones - Please switch off or turn to silent profile during your frame. 
· The hosting club will provide free lights for all official games played under the league jurisdiction including when the club is providing a neutral venue. 
· Players should respect the facilities of their host team and bring any issues to the attention of the ‘player in question’ or, if they feel unable to, their own captain ONLY. 
· The Captains ONLY should agree on a solution if any minor matters arise during the match.
· Be aware of the players on the next table to ensure you do not influence their frame. 
· At away venues don't play or practice on the tables if you arrive early and they are vacant and no player should practice on the table once the match table is set up. 

· Be aware of when your game is about to start so that you keep the flow of games going – don’t sit there watching a previous frame and then decide to go to the toilet or for a smoke when your frame is ready to begin.

 

 

· For games at a neutral venue the players and referee should decide before the toss who will call. 
· Otherwise, the referee should offer the away player the toss. 
· If you win the toss you may elect to break or ask the other player to break. 
· Shake your opponents hand at the start of a match. 

· Each turn at the table is known as a 'visit'. 

 

 

· Referees are the sole adjudicator of disputes during a game and should announce the score at the completion of each shot. 
· Referees should stand out of the eye line of any player making a shot and move around the table so as to be in a position to see any rules infringements. 
· Most scoreboards have a spot on one marker and the other is plain. When referees announce the score they should refer to ‘spot’ or ‘plain’ 
· If the scoreboard is devoid of this feature, they should then refer to ‘Top’ and ‘Bottom’ or in the case of neutral venues, to the team or players names. 
· For League matches the home side should always use the top / spot of the scoreboard. 

· If a neutral venue, the player BREAKING OFF (not necessarily winning the toss) will be scored on top / spot.
· It is the responsibility of each player to check that the referee keeps score correctly. 
· If you identify an error or omission in the score please bring it to the attention of the referee immediately. 
· Any error in the score is lost if you don't raise it before your next visit. 

· If you need to leave the room during a frame, ask the match referee and let your opponent know.

 

 

· Offer your apologies to you opponent should you fluke a pot or snooker. 
· Acknowledge your opponent if he plays an exceptional shot or achieves a significant break. 
· Don't chalk your cue whilst it is the other players visit and never use your chalk to mark or indicate angles on cushions. 
· Don't leave your cube of chalk on the table after you complete your visit to the table – take it with you. 
· Don't stand in the eye line of your opponent during his shot. 
· Whilst it is the other players visit do not talk or cause any commotion. 
· After potting a red it is best practice to call your colour no matter how obvious it may seem to you. 
· At the end of your frame thank the referee for marking the frame. 
· If you make a foul that is not spotted by the referee call the foul yourself. 

· If you accept a free ball, before playing, tell the referee which ball you have selected - no matter how obvious it may seem to you 
· After the game, no matter how it has panned out shake your opponents hand and if appropriate, discuss the key points of the frame. 
· Do not unscrew / put away your cue until a frame is completed. 
· If you win offer your opponent a drink. 
· If they accept, buy a drink of their choice. 
· If you are offered a drink take your normal tipple.
 

· If visiting players stay in the club after a match they should adhere to that clubs rules including, if appropriate, being signed in as a visitor. 
· Match scorecards to be completed as designed - they are self explanatory and simple.
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